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135 St. Clair Avenue West  
Toronto, Ontario   
M4V 1P5 
 
Notice of Resumption for East End Transit Terminal, City of Windsor 
 
Dear Ms. O’Neill, 
 
Further to our notice of issue dated September 13, 2024, indicating that a time out 
from the 120-day consultation period was being taken for the above-noted project, 
this notice is to advise you that we will be resuming the Transit and Rail Project 
Assessment Process. As required under Ontario Regulation 231/08, the date by which 
the Notice of Completion of the Environmental Project Report for this project must be 
given has been extended to February 7, 2025.  
 
As outlined in the notice of issue, the time out was taken due to insufficient time to 
address the ministry’s comments on the air quality impact assessment while also 
meeting the City’s obligation to report to Council prior to issuing the Notice of 
Completion. The ministry’s comments on the air quality impact assessment have now 
been addressed, as confirmed by the ministry’s Air Quality Analyst on November 15, 
2024. In addition, the project was presented to City Council on December 9, 2024 and 
authorization to issue the Notice of Completion was provided. 
 
A copy of this notice of resumption has also been posted on the project website: 
https://www.citywindsor.ca/residents/construction/environmental-assessments-
master-plans/transit-and-rail-project-assessment-process-east-end-transit-terminal.  
 
If you have any questions or need further information about this project, please 
contact the undersigned at ghayes@dillon.ca or (905) 901-2912 ext. 3455. 
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Sincerely, 
 
DILLON CONSULTING LIMITED 
 
 
 
 
Greg Hayes 
for Chris Patten, P.Eng. 
Project Manager 
 
GJH:tjs 
cc: Cindy Batista, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks  
 Silva Yousif, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
 Solange Desautels, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
 Josie Liburdi, City of Windsor 
 Tracy Beadow, City of Windsor 
 
Our file: 24-7953 
 


